Minutes of the Estates & Open Spaces Committee Meeting held at 7.30 pm, 1st July 2013, at the Council Offices, Pentyrch.
PRESENT: -
Councillors: 
Stuart Thomas (Chairman), Wynford Ellis Owen, 

Nikki Howard & Jeanette Troughton 

ALSO PRESENT: -

 
Alec Davies (Clerk to the Council) 

APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:
Chris Priday, Clare Bath & John Harrison
63
Minutes of the last meeting held on 2nd July 2012
The minutes had been agreed at the full Council meeting on 16th July 2012.
64
Matters Arising
The Chairman referred to the imposition of a time-limit on offers made to organisations that had applied for funding from the Rest Centre monies and asked whether any of the offers made had not yet been taken up.  The Clerk advised the only offer still not taken up was the Tennis Club, although he understood that a planning application was still under consideration and there was also an issue with the electric supply.  The Clerk stressed that this was anecdotal and he had not received any information from the Tennis Club directly.   A discussion ensued and it was agreed that the Clerk should write to the Tennis Club advising them of the time-limit and asking them for an update as to their circumstances.  Clerk to arrange
65
Fairmeadow, Pentyrch ~ provision of allotments.
The Clerk reminded members that the allotments were a casualty of the Rest Centre money allocation because of the relatively few people who would benefit.  Nevertheless it remained a decision from previous Council meetings to attempt to establish allotments in Fairmeadow and that whilst it had not been able to fund the establishment of allotments, there was money available to, perhaps, kick-start a group of allotmenteers to create their own allotments.  A general discussion ensued and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact Nia Honeybun, the Chairman of the Dynevor Gardening Association, to enquire whether there was a waiting list for the allotments and whether any existing or potential members were resident in Pentyrch.  If this was the case it was hoped to put together a committee to take the formation of the Fairmeadow allotments forward.  It was also agreed that the Clerk would write an article for the Link in this regard.  Clerk to arrange
66
Creigiau Recreation Ground
The Committee agreed that the decision of CRAMC not to help fund the drainage repairs needed at the recreation ground were disappointing.  On a positive note CCC had agreed to fund 50% of the drainage required at the entrance to the allotments, although the Clerk advised members that he was still waiting for a date when the work would commence.  The Committee expressed their concern that CRAMC was not attracting the younger people needed to keep the organisation vibrant but recognised this was a general malaise with organisations of this kind.  
67
Councillor’s Terrier Map ~ Update
The Clerk advised members that considerable progress had been made on the Terrier Map, although the progress made had revealed anomalies with the documents held by the PCC, which had necessitated legal intervention.  He sought the advice of the committee as to whether he should complete the terrier map, before putting it onto the web-site, or whether it could be put on in dribs and drabs.  The was a general discussion and it was felt that it should be put on as soon as possible and not wait until all the issues had been resolved.  The Clerk advised that he would liaise with the new web-site administrator as to the best way forward.  Clerk to arrange
68
Any other business
The Chairman and Cllr Howard advised that the Creigiau Carnival had gone well with, it was felt, a better use was made of the field.  In addition the issue of the balloons and leaflets to residents had helped to keep the issue of the LDP in people’s minds.
The issue of the money that was in an account for the repair of the Rest Centre and which had been promised to the Council for use in Pentyrch was raised.  The Clerk advised that since the approach made he had not heard anything further.  He was asked to query with Harry Rees as to the latest position.  Clerk to arrange
There being no other business, the Chairman thanked the members for their attendance and the meeting closed at 8.30 pm. 
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